April 28, 2021

A meeting of the Public Issues and Contributions Committee was held in Room 8 of the Corporation's Headquarters office at 5959 Las Colinas Boulevard, Irving, Texas, on Wednesday, April 28, 2021, at 7:03 A.M., pursuant to prior notice.

Participating in the meeting by teleconference were Susan K. Avery, Angela F. Braly, Steven A. Kandarian, Jeffrey W. Ubben and Wan Zulkiflee.

Present at the above address was Darren W. Woods at the invitation of the Committee Chair.

Ms. Suzanne M. McCarron and Messrs. Robert E. Clark and Gantt H. Walton were also present at the above address. Mr. Alan T. Jeffers participated in the meeting by teleconference.

Ms. Braly, Chair, presided; and Stephen A. Littleton, Secretary, recorded the proceedings. Mr. Littleton confirmed the quorum for the conduct of business and that all participants in the meeting could hear each other clearly.



Mr. Trelemberg reviewed with the Committee topics regarding climate science and energy transition, which included 2°C scenarios and the energy mix, GHG policy developments, and potential implications and actions by the Corporation. The Committee actively engaged throughout the discussion.

Mr. D. Jerry Wascom joined the meeting by teleconference.

Mr. Wascom reviewed and the Committee discussed ExxonMobil's safety, security, health, and environmental performance results for 2020 with the Committee. In addition, Mr. Wascom reviewed and the Committee discussed key focus areas for 2021.

Messrs. Trelenberg and Wascom left the meeting.

CONFIDENTIAL EM-HCOR3-00132967



CONFIDENTIAL EM-HCOR3-00132968